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	AN ANECDOTE
Berlioz was not popular with the French establishment and many attempts were made to prevent the first performance of his Requiem, which had been commissioned by M. de Gasparin, then Minister of the Interior. Eventually the performance did take place, in Saint-Loius des Invalides on 5th December 1837.

Berlioz suspected that his enemies would try to sabotage the performance, particularly as he was not allowed to conduct it himself. This role fell to Habeneck. Because of his suspicion, Berlioz stationed himself behind Habeneck and watched carefully as the Dies Irae came towards its conclusion. The music leads without a break into the Tuba Mirum, with its 10 timpani and 4 brass bands, and the tempo broadens to half its previous speed. With all these huge resources to pick up the new tempo it is the one bar where the role of conductor is absolutely indispensable. At this moment, Habeneck laid down his baton and started to take a pinch of snuff! Berlioz saw this, rushed in front of Habeneck and gave the four main beats of the new tempo. The orchestra followed and the performance was saved from disaster. Berlioz continued to conduct to the end of the movement.
We are assured that our conductor, Derek Harrison, does not take snuff!
A NEW WORK

The concert will commence with a specially commissioned fanfare. This will be written by the young Herts composer Daniel Basford. Born in Hitchin in 1983, Daniel has already had a number of works performed, by ensembles including the LSO and Britten Sinfonia. He works in varied genres and his pieces for brass and wind bands have been performed in Herts and beyond. It will be interesting to compare his use of the available resources with Berlioz’.
MUSIC

We will definitely be using the Bärenreiter edition. For those of you who already own scores, Derek has identified that there are differences between the various other editions and the Bärenreiter; in the music as well as page numbers and cue markings.
Hired Copies
The cost of hired copies will be £8 for the whole period.

Purchased Copies

If you want to buy a copy, we can obtain them for a maximum of £12.50. However, if sufficient people order them we might be able to reduce this cost by 20% (if more than 200 order) or 25% (for more than 300).

It is REALLY IMPORTANT that you let us know, on a choir by choir basis through your choir contact, how many hired copies and how many bought copies you require. This information must be with us by the END OF OCTOBER.

	
	UPDATE ON DATES AND VENUES

By end October 2006
Choirs will be asked to sign- up with numbers and pay the capitation fees. 
WORKSHOPS

Saturday 30 June 2007, 11.00 am – 4.30 pm    

 Ware Drill Hall

Saturday 14 July 2007, 11.00 am – 4.30 pm
                St Clement Danes School, Chorleywood
REGIONAL REHEARSALS
Saturday 15th September 2007, 2.00 pm – 5.30 pm

(North)
 Hitchin Boys School

Sunday 16th September 2007.   2.00 pm – 5.30 pm 

(East) 
Ware Drill Hall

Saturday 22nd September 2007, 2.00 pm – 5.30 pm
(West)
 St Clement Danes School

DRESS REHEARSAL

Sunday 28th October 2007, 2.00 pm – 5.30 pm

                Harlow Sports Centre  
FINAL REHEARSAL & CONCERT                            Sunday 4th November 2007          Royal Albert Hall
For our “regular” performers we should explain that the Dress Rehearsal is having to be held in Harlow rather than Watford because the Garston Leisure Centre will be closed for refurbishment.
WOULD YOU LIKE TO HEAR THE REQUIEM NEXT MONTH?

There will be a performance of the Requiem by the RPO, with Goldsmiths Choral Union and London Philharmonic Choir at the Royal Albert Hall on Friday 27 October at 7.30 pm.

Tickets from the Box Office, 020 7589 8212. 
Discounted group bookings for groups of 10 or more through RPO, 020 7608 8840.
SIGNING UP

Your nominated choir contact will shortly receive two forms to complete with choir numbers by voice parts and the number of scores to be bought or hired. The form is to be returned, with a cheque for the total capitation fees and music costs, by the end of October. 
Please ensure your name is on your choir contact’s list as, if we reach the maximum choir number (which is determined by the choir seating in the Royal Albert Hall), any late applications may have to go on a waiting list.
We realise that people are being asked to commit themselves a long time in advance, but we have to pay substantial sums in deposits on rehearsal venues and to reserve the very large number of scores required.












Any questions, comments or suggestions?  Please contact John Jefkins on 01494 874507 or e-mail him at johnjefkins@tiscali.co.uk


